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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

October 5, 2001

TO:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Local

Today, the Los Angeles City Council exercised “Rule 23” of the Rules of the City Council and introduced a motion regarding a temporary Manchester/Florence shuttle service.  Rule 23 allows a City Council Member to add a motion or item to a Council meeting if a Council Member deems a topic requires immediate action.   

Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved a motion with a vote of 10-0 (Absent: R. Galanter, J. Hahn, N. Pacheo), that authorizes the LADOT to negotiate and execute a contract agreement with the Watts Labor Community Action Committee (WLCAC) to temporarily operate the new Florence/Manchester DASH bus service on a month-to-month basis.  This service would commence on October 1, 2001, contingent upon the MTA not reinstating “service.”  The floor discussion indicated that the “service” in question was the recently terminated SMART Shuttle Service.    

The LADOT will present a report on the status of this service at the next scheduled Los Angeles City Transportation Committee meeting, anticipated as next Wednesday, October 10.  

If you should have any questions regarding the above, please contact Claudette A. Moody, Director, Government Relations at 213/922-2237.
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